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The newsletter is published monthly ttttoooo    encouencouencouencourage rage rage rage and and and and totototo    prprprpromotomotomotomoteeee events, totototo    ssssharehareharehare activities and information, 
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If you have ideas for articles, please send by the 20th of the month.  If not received in a timely manner, item may not make newsletter that month.   

Goal is to send newsletter the Friday before our regular meeting.  Let us know how you like the newsletter, e-mail JJJJack ack ack ack at wsweller@aol.com 

 
News about BREMC -- Any ideas for the newsletter?   

Send an e-mail to Jack Weller with your suggestions 
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PICNIC MEETING SEPTEMBER 12TH 
MISSY & CURT’S HOME ON THE POND 

BEAUTIFUL DOWNTOWN BESSEMER CITY 
Our monthly meeting will be a picnic at Curt & Missy’s home 

on the Pond in Bessemer City. Curt has a flyer on page 5 of the 

newsletter with directions from Gastonia and Shelby area to their 

home. 

 

E-mail CURT IF YOU WILL BE COMING TO 

THE PICNIC TO HELP WITH PLANNING. 
Please send Curt Holland an e-mail that you will or will not 
be attending the picnic.  Curt’s e-mail address is 

curt@imc-ma.com  Please respond by Wednesday, 

September 9. 
 

JEFF AND DAWN SHARE THEIR NEW BMC DAILY 
DRIVER We had six different marques at the impromptu Car 

Show.  Bob and Carol Goodling brought their restored red MG 

TD.  It is the furthest he has driven it since getting everything 

back together.  
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DREIBUS’S BRING THEIR  
NEW BMW DAILY DRIVER TO MEETING 

 

Jeff and Dawn Dreibus 
brought their new daily 
driver to the meeting for 
everyone to see 
firsthand.  It is a 1987 
BMW 325E.  It is all 
original and is very 
economical to operate – 
Jeff translated that to 
me it does not go as fast as his BMW Bauer edition. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear BREMC Members and Friends, 
 

September is usually filled with one car show after 

another in different parts of North Carolina.  With the 

continued restrictions on gathering in groups, the 

majority of events are canceled until next year.  The 

Auto Lawn show was the latest victim.  It had hoped 

that the governor would announce Phase 3 in August 

that would allow them to have the show.  He delayed 

the Phase 3 announcement, and the show was 

postponed until next year.  The Covid-19 may keep us 

from having shows, but it does not mean we can not 

meet and social distance, wear masks, and wash our 

hands frequently. 
 

September 12 is 

a good example.  

Enjoy a picnic at 

our Pond, bring 

your chairs, a 

dish to share, and 

be ready to visit 

with other Club members, learn about Curt’s latest 

project, and enjoy an afternoon out of the house.  
 

We are planning for next year.  The nominating 

committee is working on finding officers for next 

year. Please let them know if you would like to serve 

as an officer. 
 

Curt is planning and organizing a Fall Fun Drive for 

November 14 and the New Year’s Day Drive, January 

1, 2021. 
 

See you at our Pond and drive your sports car with the 

top down if the weather permits.  
 

I am looking forward to seeing you on September 12.  
 

Missy 
 

“It is not the strongest of the species that survives,  

nor the most intelligent that survives.  
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It is the one that is most adaptable to change.” 

--Charles Darwin 

 
 
 

BREMC OFFICERS & COMMITTEES  
President – Missy Holland* 

Vice President –Alan Teague * 

Secretary – Jack Weller 

Treasurer – John Long 

Immediate Past President, -- Jim Morgan *  

Car Show Co-Directors – Jim Morgan & John Salazar 

Historian – Cindy Carlisle 

Special Events Coordinator – Curt Holland 

Program Chair – Alan Teague 

Membership- Skip Wise  

Newsletter – Jack Weller  

Publicity – Jack Weller for Car Show 

Regalia & Accessories – Alan Teague 

Technical Director – Iverson Smith 

Website – Doug Carlisle   

*   Executive Committee Member  
 

EEVVEERRYY  SSAATTUURRDDAAYY    

MMOORRNNIINNGG  WWEEAATTHHEERR  CCOO--OOPPEERRAATTIINNGG  

CCOOFFFFEEEE,,  CCAARRSS  &&  CCOONNVVEERRSSAATTIIOONN    

MMoosstt  ooff  tthheessee  GGaatthheerriinnggss  AArree  oonn  HHoolldd  uunnttiill  

PPeerrmmiitttteedd  bbyy  SSttaattee  PPaannddeemmiicc  PPllaann  

 
YOU ARE INVITED TO COME ON A SATURDAY MORNING TO 

LILY BEAN COFFEE SHOP 
ON THE COURT SQUARE – SHELBY, NC 

GROUP MEETS FROM 8 am TO 10 am 

CHARLOTTE CARS & COFFEE 
First Saturday of the Month 

Cars & Coffee Charlotte, NC 

CARS & COFFEE OF THE UPSTATE 
Fourth Saturday of the Month 

Postponed Until July 27 

Visit them on FaceBook at 

https://www.facebook.com/CarsCoffeeUpstate?fref=ts  

Cars & Coffee of the Upstate – Greenville, SC 

BRITS & BREW CHARLOTTE  
No data as to when the event will return 

Olde Mecklenburg Brewery 
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=brits%20and%20brews  

2020 Meetings / Events Calendar 
Updating our Calendar for 2020.   

The dates for our BREMC Monthly Meetings are updated.   

Due to the COVID Pandemic & State Regulations, most events have 

been postponed or canceled. If a web site is listed, check the web 

site to see if the show is still active. 
 

DATE Meeting / Event 
JANUARY 2019 

1 BREMC New Year’s Day Drive  

2 BREMC Monthly Meeting 

FEBRUARY  

6 BREMC Monthly Meeting 

MARCH  

5 BREMC Monthly Meeting 

APRIL  

2 BREMC Monthly Meeting 

18 
The Gathering Shelton Vineyards  

https://triumphclub.org/wordpress/index.php/the-gathering/  

25 
BREMC European Classic 

www.broadriveremc.com  

MAY  

7 BREMC Monthly Meeting 

TBD BREMC FUN DRIVE  

16 Lake Lure Spring Boat &Car Show  

15-17 
Carlisle Import Car Show/Autojumble  Carlisle, PA  

http://www.carlisleevents.com/carlisle-events/carlisle-import-and-
performance-nationals/default.aspx  

20-24 
National Triumph Registry of America National Meet 

Dillard, GA  
http://triumphregister.com/tra-national-meet/ 

23 

Southeastern British Motorcar Owners Club  
Great Scot   Furman University in conjunction with 

Greenville Scottish Games  
http://www.sbmoc.com-   

JUNE  

4 BREMC Monthly Meeting 

6 Fun Drive to Valdese Trail of Faith – Bring a Picnic Basket 

11-14 
Highlands Motoring Festival  Highlands, NC  NEW FORMAT 

https://highlandsmotoringfestival.com/  

JULY  

4 INDEPENDENCE Day Parade – LATTIMORE 

9 BREMC Picnic Baker’s Buffalo Creek 

AUGUST  

6 BREMC Monthly Meeting 

SEPTEMBER   

  BREMC Monthly Meeting Moved to Saturday September 12 

12 
The Auto Lawn Party – Hickory Cancelled until next year. 

http://www.theautolawn.com/  to register. 

12 

September Meeting at  
Curt & Missy Hollands  

6th Annual Picnic by the Pond 
Bessemer City, NC 

26 
MG’s on the Green Harrisburg, NC  9 am to 3 pm 

http://www.metrolinamgcarclub.com/mgs-on-the-green.html  Cancelled 

26 
Autumn in the Mountains BCCWC  Cancelled  

at Mountain Inn & Suites – Flat Rock, Flat Rock NC 
https://www.bccwnc.org/events/2020-autumn-in-the-mountains-car-show/  

OCTOBER  

1 BREMC Monthly Meeting at Baker’s Buffalo Creek Winery 

3 
Britfest at the Market Common”  

Myrtle Beach-http://grandstrandbritishcarclub.com/ 

17 
Euro Auto Festival canceled until next year. 

The Preserve at Verdae Greenville, NC 
http://www.euroautofestival.com/  

17-24 Hurricane Honeys Cruise to Bermuda canceled to next year 

22-24 
Auto Fair – Charlotte, NC 

http://www.charlotte-autofair.com/  

24 Gardner Webb University Homecoming Parade, Boiling Springs canceled 

23 - 31 Hilton Head SC-Concours D’Elegance  http://www.hhiconcours.com/  

TBD Shelby Senior Center Halloween Car Show  

NOVEMBER  

5 BREMC Monthly Meeting 

14 BREMC FALL FUN DRIVE 

DECEMBER  

3 BREMC Christmas Party 

20 SHELBY CHRISTMAS PARADE 
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https://uptownshelby.com/events/christmas-parade  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Minutes of the August 2020 BREMC Monthly Meeting 

We met at the Shelby City Airport in Bob Cabaniss’s hanger.  14 members present. 

Missy called the meeting to order.  Page Morgan returned a blessing, and we ate our meals.   

There were no Minutes for the July meeting.  We had a picnic at Baker’s Buffalo Creek Vineyard and Winery. 

John Long gave a Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Cabaniss moved, and Page Morgan seconded that the Report is accepted as presented. 

Jim Morgan reported that the Junior Charity League had not cashed the check given them from 2019.  On a motion by Bob Cabaniss 

and seconded by John Long, the 2019 check would be canceled, and the Club would re-issue a check to the League President.  

Motion carried.   

As per the change in the By-laws, John Long moved, and Page Morgan seconded a motion that the Post Office Bok in Boiling 

Springs be canceled, and in all future newsletters, the current Treasurer’s home address be shown as the address of the Club.  The 

Motion carried. 

Our next meeting will be Saturday, September 12 at the home of Missy and Curt Holland for the 7th Annual Picnic on the Pond.  

John and Mary long will provide baked ham, and members are to bring an item to share.  Members are asked to wear a mask and 

remember to maintain proper social distancing. 

Our October meeting will be at Baker’s Buffalo Creek Vineyard and Winery and will be held Thursday, October 1, with the Club 

providing hamburgers and hot dogs and members asked to bring a side or dessert to share. 

Curt is working on a Fun Drive for Saturday, November 14.  More details to follow. 

No further new or old business, Missy adjourned the meeting.     Minutes compiled by Jack Weller, Secretary 

By-Law Change Passed 

On June 4, 2020, at a General Meeting of the Broad River European Motor Club, with the concurrence of the Executive Board, a 

motion was made, seconded, and passed by voice vote to change the following sections of the By-Laws.  

PART V. OFFICERS, SECTION 1 (by adding), “The position of Secretary/Treasurer may be filled by one or two persons 

as needed at that time. 

PART VI. OFFICERS/DUTIES Secretary/Treasurer, if this position is held by more than one member, then the duties 

of the Secretary are as follows.  

The Secretary shall perform all duties incident to the Office of Secretary. The Secretary shall keep the minutes of BREMC and 

provide minutes to the newsletter editor for publication in the monthly newsletter. The Secretary shall be responsible for the 

record of By-Laws and Operation Manual. The Secretary will direct all necessary correspondence with all national affiliations.  

The duties of the Treasurer are as follows: The Treasurer shall have custody of and be responsible for all funds and securities of 

BREMC. The Treasurer shall receive and give receipts for all payments to BREMC, and deposit all such payments in the name of 

BREMC in such bank or other depositories as the Executive Board may designate. The Treasurer will provide a financial statement 

at each monthly meeting. 

The term of these offices will be for one year and will be limited to three consecutive terms: 

III. MAILING ADDRESS BREMC’s official address shall be as listed in the most recent issue of the Club’s newsletter and shall be 

the address of the Treasurer or the address provided to the bank for sending statements. 

 
 

 
 

 

VISIT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE 
USE THIS LINK TO LIKE 

BROAD RIVER EUROPEAN MOTOR CLUB 

FACEBOOK PAGE 

MISSY SHARES BARN FINDS, UPCOMING FUN 

DRIVES, EVENTS, ACTIVITIES PROJECTS 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1512058148828961/  

 
To get our information in front of more people, when you go 

to FB, LIKE the article, make a comment, and then SHARE 

with your friends.  Invite your FRIENDS to LIKE our page. 

 

This gives us more people reading about the Club. 
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7th7th7th7th    AAAAnnual nnual nnual nnual ““““Picnic Picnic Picnic Picnic atatatat    the Pondthe Pondthe Pondthe Pond””””    

SaturdaySaturdaySaturdaySaturday,,,,    SeptSeptSeptSeptemberemberemberember    11112222, 20, 20, 20, 2020202020    
Our September BREMC meeting will be held in conjunction with the 

 7th annual “Picnic at the Pond” in  Bessemer City. 

 

Bring your Euro cars, chairs, fishing rods, and a dish to share.   

John and Mary Long will provide a baked ham for the picnic lunch.   

Enjoy an afternoon of fun under the shade trees. 

We will start at 10:00 and go until….. 

 

 
Address:                241 Chestnut Oaks Drive, Bessemer City, NC 28016.  

Phone Numbers:   704-922-8041(h), 704-472-8599(c) 

 

Directions from Shelby: Hwy74 east, exit Hwy 161 toward Bessemer City.  

At Whiskey Mill, go straight (not left).  

1 block road ends turn left onto 12th. Cross RR tracks continue straight and out of town.  

The road name changes to Puetts Chapel Road.  

About 3.5 miles from BC is Chestnut Oaks subdivision on the left.  

Once in the subdivision, bear right, all the way to the end, and thru the gate.  

 

Directions from Gastonia: Hwy 321 north. 275/279 exit toward Cherryville.  

Stay straight on 279 toward Cherryville.  

About 4 miles is a stoplight at Puetts United Methodist Church.  

Turn left onto Puetts Chapel Rd.  

About 2 miles is Chestnut Oaks subdivision on the right.  

Once in the subdivision, bear right, all the way to the end, and thru the gate. 

 

Curt & Missy Holland 

 

curt@imc-ma.com    
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